EIDES PAC meeting - JANUARY 8, 2019 @ 7PM

In attendance: Tara Beck, Nicole Heckendorf, Lenka Hawrys, Maureen Tuggle, Frank Lento, Nicole Neufeld, Janet Kuijt, Patti Villasenor, Eden MacGregor, Trena Drotar, Christine Sweet, Ed Gillespie, Michelle Senior, Janelle Park, Emily Sauvé, Jeff Boyd, Kevin Giffin, Carolyn Doyle, Jodi Erbacher, Isabel Craig, Natalie Parr, Jane Johnson, Lynn Ferguson, Jenny Gutzman,

- 1. Adopt Agenda: Tara 1st, Eden 2nd
- 2. Adopt minutes from December meeting: Tara 1st, Nicole H. 2nd
- 3. Actions from previous meeting:

a. Request for funds for Totem Teams Carnival Event – Janet Kuijt- Talked to Geo to revise cost and could be \$368. The Carnival to take place Feb. 14th. Teams will consist of student from grades K – 6. It will be the same teams and same teacher leaders as last Totem Teams. Need parent volunteers...Pls contact Janet K. or the school if you are interested. Nicole H put forward a motion forward to support this event in the amount up to \$450...Patti 2nd and all were in favor.

4. Principal's Report (Nicole Neufeld): Grade 6 volleyball travelled to Elkford for a tournament in December and had a great time.

Report cards went home. Parents can give feedback on our school website regarding any concerns with the new type of reporting style.

Christmas concert was Dec 19th. We used our feedback from last year and the concert was a great success!

8th portable is now in use with Ms. Shully. Ms. Pace now has her music room in main school.

Early morning basketball for Grades 4-5

Floor hockey will be starting next week for Grades 3-6.

Drama club is on going and possibly a spring production in the works.

Art club for Gr. 3 on Tuesdays in library

Robotics in library after school for Grade 4-6 and they are going to Calgary for competition.

Cross Country skiing will start next Thursday for Grade 2-6 and goes from 3:15pm-4:15pm

Some new faces...5 teachers doing their practicum at our school. Please welcome them.

Totem Teams Carnival Event will be on Feb 14

GR 4-6 ski days coming up as well as skating for classes.

Middle Years Development Instrument (MDI) – a self reporting survey for Grade 4s. This survey was created by UBC and looks at trends of social/emotional learning and well being. It is a useful study as our growth plan is based on this type of learning.

Bike Roadeo is tentative set for May 24th.

5. Treasurer's Report (Tara Beck): Profits from Bake sale= \$1498.50, Bookfair = \$1004.40, and Poinsettias = \$2224.99. Funds available are currently \$21,913.94

6. Trustee Report: (Frank Lento): Continuing to pursue the new school. Frank is still pushing and is now out of his control. Minister was in touch with Frank and advised to not be discouraged. Budget will be in January.

7. Fundraising:

- a. Magazine subscription fundraiser idea- how to promote? Nicole on behalf of Nancy Reidmaybe try to advertise sales around Mothers Day, Easter or summer holidays.
- b. Confirming dates for Bookfair and Spring tea May 9. Spring plant fundraiser is TBD. Deciding if we need a Bake sale or not.

8. Other Business-

- a. Spring Fling (Dance fundraiser) Possibly April 12
- 9. Meeting adjourned at 7:44pm

Next meeting: Tuesday February 5, 2019 @7 PM